
 

 

Ref: 000011 
13 December 2024 

Ohakune Ratepayers and Residents' Society Inc 
fyi-request-26167-9e51eebb@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
 
 
Dear Ohakune Ratepayers and Residents' Society Inc 
 

 
I refer to your official information request dated 20 March 2024 for information to support 6th March, 
Mayor Weston statement to Ruapehu Bulletin. 
 
Council has reviewed its earlier decision to withhold information under section 7(2)(i) to enable any 
local authority holding the information to carry on, without prejudice or disadvantage, negotiations 
(including commercial and industrial negotiations). 

 
Question: Please provide documents, formulas, spreadsheets or any other form of evidence to 
support the statement by Mr Weston on 6th March that there would be no cost to ratepayers. 

Council have decided to refuse your request under section 17(e) of the LGOIMA Act - that the 
information requested does not exist. 

This statement was made based on the intent of the project. The intent was that the development 
would be completed by Kàinga Ora.  While Ruapehu District Council was providing land as their part 
of the agreement, the intent was Council would receive funds to cover costs related to the project 
part of this transfer and there would be no unfunded costs incurred by Council in relation to the 
project.  The project never achieved a state where full budget models were developed to support the 
intended outcome. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

 
Clive Manley 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 
mf:cm 
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